
 

 

 

25 April 2024 

Dear Eluned 

We have received correspondence regarding the suspension of maternity services in Swansea Bay 

UHB, specifically the home birth service suspension and the closure of Neath Port Talbot Birth Centre. 

In your statement to Plenary on 12 December 2023, you advised of an additional £750,000 investment 

in maternity services in Swansea Bay, which would enable the Neath Port Talbot maternity centre to 

be reopened and the reintroduction of the home birth service at the beginning of this year. 

Can you please provide an update on the current position and confirm when you anticipate these 

services being reinstated. 

Yours sincerely 

Russell George MS 

Chair, Health and Social Care Committee 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 

Y Pwyllgor Iechyd a  
Gofal Cymdeithasol  
— 
Health and Social Care 
Committee 

Senedd Cymru 
Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1SN 

SeneddIechyd@senedd.cymru 
senedd.cymru/SeneddIechyd  

0300 200 6565 

— 
Welsh Parliament 

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN 
SeneddHealth@senedd.wales 

senedd.wales/SeneddHealth 
0300 200 6565 

Eluned Morgan MS 

Cabinet Secretary for Health and Social Care 

HSC(6) 34-24 PTN 3 




